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Proposed Development for Affordable and Social Housing In Street

Street Parish Council issued a leaflet 11 January about Mendip District
Council's proposal to use part of Cranhill Road Car Park and some land West of
Street Cemetery for Affordable and Social housing. Comments were asked on
the proposal from residents in Street. We wish to make comments and an
alternative proposal.

Cranhill Road Car Park

The land for the car park was specifically acquired for a car park to support
traders in Street. Trading in Street may be difficult at present, partly because
of Covid 19, but we hope that it will again flourish and grow as more people
move into the area.

We consider that Mendip should not take a short-term view and reduce car
parking for the benefit of housing which may be located elsewhere.

Cemetery Lane

Street Cemetery has been operating for 100 years. It was created by Street
Urban District Council for the benefit of the residents of Street. The land it
acquired for the Cemetery included the triangle of land at the West end which
will be required for burials. When local government was reorganised in 1974
and Mendip was created the Cemetery was handed over to Mendip.

The Cemetery is well located and a peaceful site.
Using up the long term planned extension of the Cemetery for housing is a
significant drawback for the residents of Street.
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Alternative proposal

The land proposed for housing on the Cemetery extension is 2.2 acres planned
for 33 houses. On the Cranhill Car Park 29 houses are proposed so we assume
will use 1.9 acres. The two plots together total 4.1 acres for 62 houses. This
equates to 15 houses per acre.

We own a field of 7.9 acres on the North side of Street. See attached plan.

We will offer to give half this field to Mendip for it to build the 62 Affordable
and Social Houses on.

The other half we will sell for houses.

Clearly planning, access etc will need to be organised.

There will be conditions with this offer to Mendip which will include:
(a) the potential extension of the Cemetery will be reserved for the Cemetery.
(b) the Cranhill Road Car Park will be reserved for Car Parking.

We also suggest that the whole Cemetery and the whole Car Park are passed
to Street Parish Council for it to aid their preservation.
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